MEMORANDUM

To: Agricultural-Forestal Districts Committee From: Scott Clark, Conservation Program Manager

Re: AFD District Reviews & Removal Policy – Updated Information

Date: June 20, 2024

After the April 29 AFDAC discussion of the AFD parcel removal policy, staff was asked to provide a count of the parcels that would be removed from all of the Districts under the two options under consideration. At the time, staff had insufficient information to respond to the question. Since then, staff have <u>estimated</u> the number of possible removals for all districts under the two proposed options. The estimate was made by extrapolating from the research done for seven existing districts that have upcoming reviews scheduled. The research produced the following results:

Removal Option	Percentage of Parcels to be Removed (in 7 sample districts)	Estimate of Total Removals for All Districts
Option 1	4%	37
Option 2	37.1%	347

This information is provided as background for any discussion on this topic that the Committee would like to have at its June 27th meeting. Note that the Board of Supervisors work session originally scheduled for May 15, 2024 to provide clarification on the removal policy has been rescheduled for July 17, 2024.